Danbury Museum and Historical Society Authority

Huntington Hall

Meeting Minutes – December 8, 2022
In compliance with Connecticut General Statute § 1-225, these minutes are being provided for informational purposes and are subject to approval of the Danbury Museum & Historical Society Authority Board of Trustees at its next regular meeting.
In attendance were, Marian Hesemeyer, Roberto Alves, James Beschle, Elizabeth Hudson, Brigid Guertin (DMHS), Patrick Wells (DMHS), Paul Valeri, Bob Young, Brandon Whitfield, Bob Doyle and Doug Polistena  

FDMHS Board members in attendance: Ed Siergiej 

Members not in attendance: Geoff Herald
President Report: Board Vice President Elizabeth Hudson called the meeting to order at 5:16 pm
Liz Hudson asked for a motion to accept the minutes from the November meeting. 
A motion to accept the minutes from the November meeting was made by Bob Doyle and seconded by Doug Polistena, all in attendance voted to accept the meeting minutes in a unanimous vote.  

Finance Report: Bob Doyle went over the Museum’s financials. 
Members of the board are concerned that the museum is paying for maintenance, insurance and an audit for city property, all of which are legitimately expenses to be borne by the City not the Museum. This means we are fund raising to pay salaries. There are concerns by the board of why our employees cannot be covered by the City health insurance plan as it is clearly too expensive for us on our extremely limited budget to insure them through the board and the museum. 
A motion to accept the Financial Report was made by Paul Valeri and seconded by James Beschle, all in attendance voted to accept the financial report in a unanimous vote.  

Executive Director’s Report:  Brigid Guertin talked about applying for State Grants. The Museum Makeover Grant, which we will apply for and may allow us to update storage if we receive it. Many of the State Office of the Arts and CT Humanities Grants are not open for Municipal entities, which means we are not eligible for them.
The Cultural commission “Free Museum” program is almost over, we have received a large number of new visitors to the Museum because of this program.

A motion was made by Bob Young to continue to keep the museum FREE through the Museum’s 80th year celebration. Doug Polistena seconded the motion, all in attendance voted to accept the motion in a unanimous vote.  This will support the concept of Equitable Access for the Museum. 
Old Business: 
Social Media – Patrick Wells reported we had a good month. Brigid encouraged everyone to like and share the Museum's posts to help broaden our reach in Social Media.
250th Anniversary – The State’s 250 America committee had their first meeting and they are putting several items into place to start moving forward.
Danbury Museum Gala – Packets will go out the 2nd week of January. There was a discussion about musical groups for the Gala.
New Business:  

Doug Polistena made a motion to go into executive session to discuss museum concerns. The motion was seconded by James Beschle
Came out of executive session. 
The Museum will be closed through Christmas to New Years.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:37 pm with a motion by Bob Young and seconded by Doug Polistena  
The next meeting of the Board will be January 12th at 5:00 pm at the Huntington Hall.
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Respectfully submitted,

Marian Hesemeye
